

The National Space Centre

Our Primary Learners will be attending the Space centre on Tuesday 30th January.

Primary Learners - To enhance our 'Space' topic next term, EYFS & Year 1 are excited to visit The National Space Centre in Leicester. All parents will have received a letter with further details. The trip will cost £17 and we are asking that you pay a deposit of £9 on your parent pay account by Friday 15th December. Please also return the permission slip to school.



December Dates ...

Wednesday 6th December – Christmas Dinner Day

Friday 15th December – Principal's drop-in session 8.45-10am

Super Learners Day (details will follow)

Monday 18th **December – 9.30am** Year 1 Christmas Concert

Monday 18th December - 6pm Year 7&8 concert, tickets to be reserved via the office

Tuesday 19th December – 9.30am EYFS Christmas Nativity

A Message from the Principal

We are holding a recruitment open event on Saturday 13th January at 10.30am for anyone who would be interested in joining our growing team!



Applications are now open for the following teaching posts to start in September. Please visit our website for further details.

- Teacher of Maths
- Teacher of Computing
- Teacher of English
- Teacher of Science
- Teacher of Modern Foreign Languages
- Teacher of Key Stage 1

Applications for the following support staff posts will open in April 2018.

- Administrator
- Catering Person
- Midday Supervisor
- Teaching Assistants
- Wrap Around Care Assistant

To book a place at our recruitment event, please visit www.schoolinterviews.co.uk and code 233ue.

Site Update

We are excited to share that we will shortly be able to announce details regarding our permanent build architects and design.

Watch this space...!



Sports Updates

All the school teams have had a busy few weeks of fixtures and are excited to share with you the results!

EFL u13 Girls Cup at University of Northampton

Wootton Park School entered two teams into the EFL Girls Cup hosted by Northampton Town on Thursday 30th November.

The tournament consisted of each team playing all teams in a round robin league format. Both teams played exceptionally well throughout the tournament.

Team 2 played excellently against both Manor teams and were unlucky not to win both games. Mia C was brilliant in defence and made some fantastic tackles. Lillie and Lily-Ann shared the goalkeeping responsibilities and both made some great saves through the tournament.

Team 1 were unbeaten in the league stage, beating Moulton, Manor Team 1, Manor Team 2 and Wootton Park School Team 2, as well as drawing with Duston School.

Team 1 finished top of the league and ended up playing Moulton School in the final with Wootton Park School winning the final 5-0. Team 1 will now progress to the Regional Finals which will be held in Oxford in January.

Well done to both teams!

Team 1 - Rebecca M, Phoebe K, Celia E, Chloe D, Josie B, Kelly W and Bella K (Captain).

Team 2 - Lillie A, Lily-Ann M (Captain), Mia K, Mia C, Jasmine L, Hattie M and Kimran B.







Year 8 County Cup Quarter-Final

Wootton Park School 1 v Abbeyfield School 3

WPS were playing amazingly well in the first half with Darren scoring the opening goal. All the defence which was Sam, Bobby, Tennyson and Jake got back into positions during the first half and made some really good clearances. The second half we started well but Abbeyfield scored quite early in the second half to make it 1-1. They then scored another quick goal to make it 2-1. We had chances to score and Jaidon's shot brushed past the post. In the final stages Abbeyfield scored a long-range free-kick to make it 3-1.

All the boys played really well and should be proud of their performance.

Squad; Elijah, Sam, Jake, Bobby, Tennyson, Pierce, James, Darren, Myles, Jaidon, Liam, Fin and Noel.

Page 2

A Special Mention!

Last week we congratulated Emily-Jane on her bravery in helping an elderly lady in a local supermarket. It has been brought to our attention that another learner was also there helping and so we would like to thank Miah in year 8 for all her help and bravery in this.

Issue No: 10 Date: 1 December 2017

Well done to both girls.

As a school we are very proud of these learners and would like to congratulate them again.

Lost Property ...

The lost property box for secondary learners has been overflowing with items in recent weeks. All learners have been asked to check for any missing items in there. On checking the items, it has come to our attention that many items are not named. Please can we remind you to name items so that they can be given back to the correct learner. Uniform can be costly and we are sure you would appreciate this being returned to its rightful owner.

PE Reminder for Secondary Learners.

As of January 2018, if secondary learners wish to wear tracksuit bottoms in PE they must be the WPS tracksuit bottoms. You can order these through the school website if you would like to.

Primary learners can continue to wear their plain navy jogging bottoms as advised.

